
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: United Neighborhoods Neighborhood Council 
Name: Laura Meyers 
Phone Number: 323.868.0-854 
Email: planning@unnc.org 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(10) Nay(0) Abstain(3) Ineligible(1) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 03/04/2021 
Type of NC Board Action: For if Amended 

Impact Information
Date: 03/27/2021 
Update to a Previous Input: Yes 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 20-0600-S83 
Agenda Date: 03/02/2021 
Item Number: 
Summary: When City Council adopted the Fiscal 2020-2021 budget, it asked for a report to
recommend a structure for the reinvestment of $150 million in funds transferred from the LAPD
budget to impacted communities. The report adopted by City Council on December 9, 2020 stated
that $90 million is to be allocated to "Preservation of City Services, Reinvestment in Disadvantaged
Communities and Communities of Color, Reimagining Public Safety Service Delivery, and Targeted
Local Hire (TLH) Program." The funds are divided among council districts based on their respective
share of "highest need" census tracts. Council District 10's share was $4,549,792. The Mayor vetoed
the City Council plan, particularly as it relates to spending for public works projects. UNNC agreed
with the Mayor. Now Council members are proposing to alter the allocation of some funds, but it’s
unclear in the Feb. 26 CLA/CAO Report which of the original expenditures were cancelled. For
CD10, the report describes $3.29 million in reallocated funds, leaving $1,259,792 not accounted for.
The United Neighborhoods of the Historic Arlington Heights, West Adams and Jefferson Park
Communities Neighborhood Council (UNNC) remains OPPOSED to the original allocations, but
SUPPORTS the new allocations in the CD10 communities. Further, UNNC urges that the
not-yet-allocated CD10 fund portions also include funds allocated to begin the process of
re-envisioning the abandoned and historical Washington Irving Library at 1803 S. Arlington, and for
other community-based organizations/projects. These one-time expenditures must be completed by
June 1, 2021. 
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